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OFFICE OPENING HOURS 

Please be aware the office is 
open Monday to Friday between 
8am and 4pm. Outside office 
hours a message may be left on 
the school answering machine. 

Parents and caregivers are 
reminded an appointment is 
necessary before meeting with 
teachers as they have class, 
playground duty and other 
commitments during the school 
day. 

RESPECT 

RESPONSIBILITY 

COMMITMENT 

Our next P & C meeting is 
on 17th November at  

6pm. All are welcome to 
attend, the meeting is 
held in the  interview 

room at the Front Office. 

 
16th November -           
Impressions 10 in Library 
16th Nov - English        
Excursion, Hamlet at Riv-
erside Theatre 
16th Nov - U14 Boys 
Cricket at Warners Bay 
17th November -  
Impressions 10 
17th Nov - Computer   
Tutoring MSCC 
18th November -            
Impressions 10 
18th Nov - Yr 7/8 Cricket 
& Netball Gala Day 
19th November - Yr 9 
Peer Mediation Training 
19th Nov - Show Team to 
Branxton Public School 
23rd November - Year 10 
Excursion Luna Park 
24th November -        
Computer Tutoring at 
MSCC 
25th November -          
Attendance Excursion  
Dolphin Watch Cruise 
26th November - Show 
Team visit to Lochinvar 
Public School 
 
 

On 5th November, the RTHS Show Team went to Gillieston Public School to talk to 
the students about some of the animals we have at our School AG Farm. On the day, 
we took along a variety of farm animals including sheep, lambs and chickens. We 
talked to all the Year 1 - 6 students at the school, telling them how we care for and 
feed the animals. The students really enjoyed being able to pat the animals. We had 
a great time and would like to thank Gillieston Public School for allowing us to visit. 
There are twelve students in the RTHS Show Team: Emma Woodhouse, Tom 
Knight, Nicholas Marquet, Nathan McGrath, Jasmine Fohmsbee, Cameron Hall, Ad-
am Rice, Jayden Oliver, Sophie Crawley, Sharnie Hampton, Charli Field and Josh 
Issac. We would also like to say a big thank you to Mr O’Leary, Miss Keys and Mr 
Gow for their continuing help and support. 
Nicholas Marquet 
Show Team member 
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SENIOR EXECUTIVE REPORT 

 
Traditionally the end of the year is busy. We commenced the term with the Year 12 Higher School Certificate exami-
nations. Thankfully these important exams have passed by with relatively few incidents for the majority of our        
students. Tuesday night saw these students and their families along with some of our staff, celebrate the end of    
thirteen years of schooling, with their formal at Crowne Plaza Hunter Valley. On behalf of the school community, I 
would like to wish our students all the best with their results and wisdom in their decision making for their 2016 plans. 
 
Last Monday we inducted our 2015 / 2016 student leadership team. This wonderful group of young men and women 
pledged to strive to the best of their ability, to enhance the reputation of Rutherford Technology High School by act-
ing as positive role models for all students and to provide leadership, encouragement and support, such that they 
work towards their potential and experience success at high school. 
Years 7 to 10 have also completed their yearly exams. Year 10 students will be finishing their final assessments as 
their teachers gear up toward entering grades toward their ROSA. The ROSA is a cumulative credential in that it  
allows students to accumulate their academic results until they leave school. The ROSA records completed Stage 5 
and Preliminary Stage 6 courses and grades, and participation in any uncompleted Preliminary Stage 6 courses. It is 
of specific use to students leaving school prior to the HSC. 
 
Our 'Focus on Reading' literacy initiative has continued strongly this term. All staff have been working with the super 
six comprehension strategies. These strategies are encouraged and are being used in the classroom.  I would like to 
thank the team of staff for their passion and enthusiasm in driving this very successful literacy program.  
It has been wonderful to have Year 6 students join with us for transition to High School programs. Thank you to Mrs 
Basedow, Mr Daly and Mrs McKenna for coordinating these valuable programs and to our magnificent  peer support 
student leaders and staff who made it all possible. A dedicated group of Year 9 students are being trained in Peer 
Mediation over the coming weeks. Interested students had to complete an application process and have their appli-
cation signed off by three staff members. The students who completed the program will be part of our Peer Mediation 
program in 2016. 
 
The final day of Term 4 is December 16. It is the expectation of Rutherford Technology High School that all students 
will attend school up until this time. With the abolishment of the School Certificate and the raising of the school    
leaving age to 17 years, Year 10 students are legally required to stay at school until the end of the term. To support 
our Careers and Transition Program, Year 10 will be spending week 7 participating in our Impressions 10 program. It 
is a great opportunity for members of the community to join with staff and students of Rutherford Technology High 
School to form a ‘mock’ interview panel.  
 

Simone Hughes 

Deputy Principal 

Rutherford Technology High School Leaders 2015: ( L - R ) Melissa Travis, Liam Faustini, Grace Quilty, 
Jack Williams, Ephream Osborne, Emily Lambourne, Lara Butler, Eula Pacamalan, Jocelyn Ware. 



CONNECTED TO COUNTRY 

 
This year Mathew Rice, Luke Miller, Nick Bower, Tim Brown and Kegan Daly were fortunate enough to go to 
‘Connected to Country’. This event was hosted by the Maitland Local AECG over three days. The program gave  
participants the opportunity to experience local indigenous culture and history of the Wonnarua people and wider 
indigenous community.  
 On the first day the RTHS team travelled to Biami cave with Michael Heitmeyer and Uncle Warren. The team were 
escorted to the cave and shown the significance and beauty of local aboriginal story-telling and heritage. 
 On the second day the team spent the day at Maitland Town Hall with members from the NSW and Maitland AECG. 
The three sessions conducted by Debbie Elliot, Pauline Mitchell and Aunty Laurel helped participants become better 
aware and inclusive of  indigenous history, culture and peoples. 
 Day three was an intimate experience and a perfect way to finish. Held at Kurri Kurri TAFE, the day was introduced 
by the RTHS Aboriginal Boys Dance group.  Participants were welcomed with a smoking ceremony and a number of 
dances. The day was concluded with Elders from the Maitland AECG taking time to explain their experiences as Ab-
original people. This was an emotional yet valuable encounter; with the story -sharing and opportunity to learn first-
hand the difficulties and disconnection that Aboriginal people have historically faced. 
The RTHS Team would like to thank the RTHS Aboriginal Boys Dance Group, the NSW and Maitland AECG, as well 
as Debbie Elliot, Pauline Mitchell and Michael Heitmeyer for an unforgettable experience. 

 
Kegan Daly 
HSIE Faculty 

THANK YOU TO ROTARY FOR SPONSORING US TO THE RYPEN CAMP. 

 
Over the 30

th
, 31

st
 and 1

st
 of October/November, four other students and I had the amazing chance to attend a 

RYPEN leadership camp at Myuna Bay. Throughout this camp we learnt important life skills such as …… positive 
self-talk, team work, believing in yourself, believing in others, trusting others, self-awareness, communication and 
overcoming fears. Also, during this camp we had the pleasure of making new friends with a variety of different peo-
ple that pushed and supported us the whole time. Among these friends we had the incredible opportunity to meet 
exchange students who are from France and Papua New Guinea. We had the chance to gain insight into what their 
lives were like in their home countries and what they thought of Australian culture.  
Over all, the experiences we went through last weekend have changed and improved our lifestyle for the better. I 
look forward to, hopefully, returning and becoming a RYPENITE and help others enjoy the experience we had. The 
other  students who attended were: Tim Hackett, Zoe Fletcher, Tiffany Burbage, Anne-Maree Kimber. 
 
Priyanka Kumar Yr 10 



WELLBEING NEWS  
PEER SUPPORT – YEAR 10 

 
Two weeks ago 61 Year 10 students participated in a 2 day Peer Support leadership training program. The students 
were divided into 4 smaller groups and during the 2 days worked their way through a range of activities which were 
aimed at developing their leadership, teamwork, problem solving and communication skills. As a result of participat-
ing in this program students are in the process of applying to become Peer Support Leaders. Students who go on to 
become leaders will work with Year 6 students during the transition and orientation activities which are planned to 
take place throughout the remainder of this term. Next year these students will also co-lead a small group of Year 7 
students and run 8 Peer Support sessions, which will take place during Term 1 on a weekly basis. This is a valuable 
learning experience for our Year 10 students and will also assist our incoming Year 7 students to smoothly transition 
to the high school setting. 
Those Year 10 students who participated in the training program should be acknowledged for their commitment, en-
thusiasm and willingness to step up and take on a leadership role within our school. Thank you also to Mr. Daly, Mrs. 
James, Ms. Thornton and Mrs. Wells for leading each of the Year 10 groups and a special thank you to the Maitland 
Baptist Church community for allowing us to use their facility free of charge to run this program. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PEER MEDIATION TRAINING – YEAR 9 

 
Year 9 has been given information regarding Peer Mediation training and those students that were interested in be-
coming Peer Mediators were given nomination forms to complete and return by Wednesday 11

th
 November.  Peer 

Mediation training will take place on Thursday 19
th
 November and students who complete the training can then nomi-

nate to become a 2016 Peer Mediator. 
Peer Mediation programs are used in schools to teach students the principles and techniques of conflict resolution so 
that they can solve their own minor disputes.  
In both primary and secondary schools, students are trained under the supervision of a teacher to use a systematic 
mediation process to resolve disputes. Peer Mediation fits into the Department‘s Student Welfare, Anti-bullying, Stu-
dent Discipline, Anti-racism and Anti-discrimination policies and procedures.  
Peer Mediation invites students (disputants) to take responsibility for their actions by working together to find solu-
tions to conflict. It involves two trained students (mediators) leading the disputants through a structured process. The 
mediators do not take sides and conflicts mediated remain confidential.  
The program aims to: 
      Increase awareness of how conflict affects people‘s lives  
      Improve communication between students and between teachers and students  
      Teach students skills such as listening, critical thinking and problem-solving  
      Empower students by having them take greater responsibility for resolving their own disputes.  
 
Peer Mediation programs are coordinated by school staff trained in peer mediation who provide training, ongoing 
supervision and support for student mediators.  



BRAINSTORM PRODUCTIONS 

 
Last week all Year 7 and 8 students attended an educational theatre performance ‘Sticks & Stones’ presented by 
Brainstorm Productions. The production explored the different forms of bullying in the playground, in the street and 
at home. It provided strategies for conflict resolution, anger management, assertiveness, and breaking the cycle of 
violence. 
School yard scenarios were used to encourage students to have empathy and understanding, and reinforced how 
invading people’s personal space, homophobic and racist remarks, domestic violence and intimidation in person or 
on the internet are all illegal and have serious consequences.  
Sticks & Stones is part of our student wellbeing curriculum and the program has been developed in consultation with 
teachers, psychologists, as well as real-life student experiences. The methodology of the program is safe, supportive 
and nonjudgmental and designed to provide students with positive and useful tools that they can use in their every-
day lives.  
 

ATTENDANCE 

 
The end of year excursion which has been organised in order to recognise and reward students with consistently 
good attendance throughout 2015 is fast approaching. Seats on the bus to attend are filling fast and invited students 
who have not yet paid and returned permission notes are reminded that this needs to be done no later than Wednes-
day 18

th
 November. The excursion to Port Stephens to enjoy a Dolphin Watch cruise will take place on Wednesday 

25
th
 November. There is an ‘Attendance Team’ which meets regularly throughout the year – we are always looking 

for new ideas and strategies to encourage excellent attendance. Any parents who would like to contribute ideas 
please do not hesitate to contact the school. Your ideas would be valued. 
 
Head Teacher Wellbeing 
Years 7, 9, 11 Louise Smailes/Brooke McCallum 
Years 8, 10, 12 Kristine Turner 

 



WHOOPING COUGH  
 
There is an outbreak of whooping cough (pertussis) in NSW, mainly affecting school-aged children. Coughing 
spreads the infection to others nearby. Whooping cough can spread to anyone at home, including younger brothers 
and sisters. Whooping cough can be especially dangerous for babies. Whooping cough starts like a cold and     
progresses to bouts of coughing that can last for many weeks. The infection can occur even in fully-vaccinated        
children. Older children may just have a cough that is   persistent and may be worse at night. Children with these 
symptoms should see a doctor. 
Whooping cough vaccines give good protection against infection but immunity fades with time. Check that all your 
children are up to date with their vaccines, due at 6 weeks, 4 months, 6 months, 4 years and 12 years of age 
(offered to all Year 7 students through the NSW school-based vaccination program). A booster is also recommend-
ed at 18 months of age. 
A booster dose of vaccine is also recommended for adults that are in contact with young children, such as school 
staff and parents. Pregnant women are recommended to have a booster dose during each pregnancy and this is 
funded by NSW Health. Those who are new parents or carers of babies should consult their general practitioner 
about appropriate immunisation. 
Your local public health unit can provide advice about whooping cough on 1300 066 055 or visit the NSW Health 
website for information for childcare and schools about whooping cough. 

 

 

 

SPECIAL PROVISIONS YEAR 12 2016 

 
BOSTES has a program to help students with practical support in their Higher School Certificate examinations. This 
practical support, known as provisions, assists students to read examination questions and to write their answers. 
Provisions can include rest breaks and extra time. 
 
Students may need provisions for: 
• a permanent condition, such as diabetes,  reading difficulty or anxiety 
• a temporary condition, such as a broken arm. 
• an intermittent condition, such as back pain when sitting for long periods. 
 
It is not embarrassing to apply for, or use provisions. More than 5000 HSC students apply for provisions each year.  
To apply for provisions, the school submits an online application to BOSTES. This application tells BOSTES which 
provisions the student is requesting and includes recent evidence. Evidence may include medical reports, reading 
results, spelling results, writing samples and teacher comments. 
 
Parents can help by talking with the Year Advisor or Learning and Support Team and describing the student’s needs, 
and providing the School with medical or other reports. If you would be interested in helping out students by volun-
teering as a reader/writer please contact the school and ask to speak to Mr Marselos. 
 
Applications for provisions are now open and need to be submitted by the school to BOSTES by the end of Term 1 
2016. Late applications are accepted for an emergency only. 



SRC AT THE GRIP LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE. 

 

Thursday 29th October saw the newly elected Senior Student Leaders participate in the GRIP Leadership Confer-

ence at Newcastle Town Hall. All students were taken through tutorials about motivating others, engaging peers 

through events that benefit others and how to present mature and engaging speeches. 

The day was a fantastic way for students of our school to meet with other school leaders within the Hunter region. 

Students benefited from conversations with these students about the way leaders can assist everyone in the school 

environment. I would like to say thank you to all the student leaders from RTHS on their wonderful behaviour and 

positive attitude to all aspects of the day.  

 

Miss Kovats 

SRC Coordinator 

REMINDER TO YEAR 10 ABOUT ‘IMPRESSIONS 10’. 

 

A reminder to Year 10 students and their parents/carers that the ‘Impressions 10’ interviews are taking place from 

Monday, 16
th
 November to Wednesday, 18

th
 November. During these three days, Year 10 students do not attend 

school except for their interview time. It is compulsory for Year 10 students to attend their interview.  If students    

cannot attend for a medical reason, then it is important that the school be contacted in advance.  

Marilyn Porter 
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YEAR 9 STUDENTS AT THE MAITLAND SENIOR CITIZENS CENTRE COMPUTING CLASSES. 

Students from RTHS continue to tutor senior citizens every Tuesday morning at Maitland Senior Citizens Centre dur-

ing their Computer classes. For this term, Year 9 students have volunteered to share their technological skills and 

expertise on phones, tablets and computers. Students attending this term are: Ash Rose, Stephanie Posavec,  

Temika Smith, Joanna Rebb, Hailee Mayer and Tayla Cook. 

The following is a copy of a letter written by some of the “Oldies “from Maitland Senior Citizens Tuesday Computer 

classes complementing our students. 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  The National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) is a new way of providing 

individualised support for people with a disability who have a permanent or 

developmental delay that affects their ability to take part in everyday          

activities. 

   If you live in Maitland, Newcastle or Lake Macquarie and are under 65 you 

may be eligible to access the NDIS. 

 

Visit us 
Find out how the NDIS might assist you, your family member or friend 

by visiting our information stands between 9.30 and 4pm at: 

 

Rutherford Marketplace 
28th October, 18th November & 9th December 

 

Lake Macquarie Fair  
 4th November, 25th November &16th December 

 

Morisset Square 
11th November & 2nd December 

 

Bonnells Bay Shopping Centre 
9th November & 1st December 

 

Phone:1800 555 727                                   www.ndis.gov.au 







ITEM PRICE   DRINKS PRICE 

Salad Roll $4.20   Moove Milk 500ml $3.00 

Chicken Salad Roll $4.70   Moove Milk 300ml $2.20 

Ham Salad Roll $4.70   Juice 300ml/375ml $2.20 

Corn Meat Salad Roll $4.70   Water 600ml $2.00 

Chicken Salad Sandwich $4.20   Small Water $1.00 

Salad Sandwich $3.60   Soft Drink 600ml $3.20 

Egg & Lettuce Sandwich $3.60   Quench $1.80 

Curried Egg Sandwich $2.80   Plain Milk 600ml $2.00 

Vegemite Sandwich $2.80   Focus Water $1.80 

Cheese Sandwich $2.80   Hot Chocolate (term 2 & 3) $1.50 

Ham, Cheese & Tomato $2.90       

Cheese & Tomato $2.60       

Corn Meat & Pickles $2.90   SNACKS   

Meat Sandwich $2.80   Fresh Fruit Salad (Term 1 & 4) $2.50 

Chicken Salad Wrap $4.70   Fresh Water Melon (Term 1 & 4) $2.50 

Thai Chicken Salad Wrap $4.70   Deli Rock Chips $1.00 

Salad Wrap $4.20   JJ’s Chips $1.00 

Meat Salad Wrap $4.70   Eucalyptus Drops     .50c 

Salad Box $4.80   Muffins $1.50 

Chicken Salad Box $5.80   Finger Buns $1.50 

Bread Roll (extra)     .90   Banana Bread $2.40 

Butter Bread     .90       

Toasted Sandwich (order)     .50       

Extra Fillings     .40 each       

Butter/Mayo or Mustard     .20 each   ICE CREAMS   

HOT FOOD     Billabong $1.50 

Cheese and Bacon Roll $2.00   Paddle Pops $1.50 

Hot Dog $2.40   Frosty Fruits $2.00 

Pizza Rounds $2.30   Frozen Yoghurt $1.70 

Chicken Burger $3.50   Vanilla Buckets $1.20 

Chicken Burger w Salad $4.20   Paddle Pop Lemonade Twist $1.20 

Plain Pies $2.60   Juice Ice Block $1.00 

Sausage Rolls $2.50   Milo Cups $2.80 

Cheese & Bacon Pie $2.90   Moosies $1.00 

Potato Pie $2.90   SAUCES   

Mamee Cup Noodles $2.00   Tomato     .40c 

Chicken Gravy Roll $3.60   BBQ     .40c 

Cheese Burger $3.50   Sweet & Sour     .40c 

Chicken Chippies (6) $2.80       

Chicken Nuggets (6) $2.80       

Garlic Bread $2.00   NEW   

Meat Ball Subs **NEW** $3.60   Watch our noticeboard   

      for daily $3 hot dishes   

          

 No $50 notes before lunch          

RUTHERFORD TECHNOLOGY HIGH SCHOOL 
CANTEEN MENU 





Rutherford Technology High School  

                       UNIFORM SHOP 

                       

                      PRICE LIST 
 

OPENING HOURS: 
 

   TUESDAY  8:00am - 12:00noon 
   THURSDAY  12:30pm - 4:30pm 



CANTEEN ROSTER 2015 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 November 16    Volunteer Required 
 November 17    K. Cresswell 
 November 18   Volunteer Required 
 November 19    Volunteer Required 
 November 20  Volunteer Required 
 November 23 K. Cresswell 
 November 24   Volunteer Required 
 November 25 K  Hobbs 
 November 26 Volunteer Required 
 November 27 Volunteer Required 

 
 

 

Rutherford Technology High School has an Offi-
cial Facebook Page – just go to Facebook and 
look for “Rutherford Technology High School 
NSW Official Site” and click on “Like”. 
  
We will be using the Facebook page to keep    
everyone informed about events at the school, 
important dates for your diary, and general infor-
mation about the school. 
  
Link:   http://www.facebook.com/
RutherfordTechnologyHighSchool  

THANK YOU TO McDONALDS RUTHERFORD. 

McDonalds Rutherford continues to support our school in 

many ways.  
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